Minutes of the Big Bear Lake Association 

 Annual Meeting  July 3, 2010

President Greg Wymore called the meeting to order at 10:20 am.

The minutes of the July 4 th, 2009 meeting were approved as read.

The Treasurer’s Report was approved as read.

DNR Fish Report
1)  State’s VHS Virus surveillance is ongoing but reduced by budget cuts.

2) Big Bear Lake fish planting took place  June 22ndth, 2010..

3) Proposed Spotted Muskie Planting Project is currently on hold due to budget cuts.

Old Business

1) The boat ramp cement block shifted again to the point where it was unusable and the DNR had to repair it.  This is a recurring problem and the DNR wants to redesign it so this problem will not recur.

2) Joined Michigan Lake and Stream Association for the fee of $50.

New Business

1) Discussed Eastern Tent  vs. Gypsy Moth Caterpillars.

2) The BBLA website is up and running thanks to Chris Jones and the 2009 minutes were posted to it. 

3) Cable TV/Internet- Tom Wallace took a pole of people interested in obtaining cable.  He was going to contact the Cable company to investigate getting cable access for S. Shore Dr.   Cindy Janssens proposed possibly putting some of our association resources to help get cable access and possibly include Silver Beach and Little Bear Lake.

4) Sheriff had been patrolling Silver Beach Subdivision Roads.  ATV operators need helmets and licenses.

5) Thank you to Chet  and Cindy Janssens for maintaining S. Shore Dr. sign, road and flowers at the entrance.

6) There was a theft in July at Ken Royal’s- need to be aware of unusual activity.

Elections


1) Gregg Kabacinski was elected Treasurer.  Thank you to the out going treasurer, Mary Wagner.

